Regular Monthly Meeting March 7, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Wednesday, March 7, 2012, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the monthly police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to authorize the solicitor to advertise for the intergovernmental agreement for police services with the South New Castle Boro. Motion carried.

Public Comment

Mr Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, question the status of water lines being run in the township and asked if the township was going to pay for the construction of the water tower. Mr. Herman stated that the township has no intention for financing a water tower; he has talked with PAWC, but has not been given any additional information regarding expansion.

Mr. Joe Monsour, Hoover Road, asked if the township could provide any assistance with the replacement of missing storm water grates in the Jason's Woods development. Mr. Albertini stated that he should contact Mr. Youngblood about some bicycle grates which may resolve the problem. Mr. Monsour also had some concerns with storm water on Old Butler Road.

Mr. Klingensmith, Rose Stop Road, stated that he would like to see a speed limit sign on Rose Stop Road.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.